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Community Charge Capping in Scotland

I am grateful for your letter of 18 May and Nick Ridley's letters
of 16 and 23 May.

1A1though I well understand your preference for avoiding charge-
capping, I see this as a key strategic issue in relation to the
Community Charge policy as a whole.

The fact is that three Scottish local authorities have budgeted to
spend between 35 percent and 45 percent above assessed needs and
three more at = between 27 percent and 30 percent above assessed
needs. As you yourself imply, some Scottish authorities have
clearly seen introduction of the new system of local government
finance as providing an opportunity to step up their spending
while blaming the Government.

From a legal point of view, you have confirmed that inaction this
year could prejudice action in future years. I see this as a
major conceérn. With respect, I do not think that an announcement
that inaction should not be taken as a precedent would solve the
problem; and Nicholas Ridley has pointed out the particular
disadvantage in making any announcement which could be taken to
imply that capping would be inappropriate in the first year of the
new system.

I agree of course that we must be alive to the risks of judicial
v/rgyiaw. We should not, however, in my view, allow that to deter
us from

s_a’cgi_gg__as_the_s.m%_mds- Our aim this year(as in
previou years) should rather e to minimise the risks by

consistency of action, both as between one year and another and as
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